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               Preface by Professor Ivan Ilchev,                                              
Rector of Sofia University “St. Kliment Ohridski”

 

In recent years Sofia University "St. Kliment Ohridski " has been focusing on two main aspects - promoting the University as a Research University and displacement of Eurocentric field of teaching and research to Asia.

There has been success in both fields. Sofia University initiated and became the founder of the Association of Research universities in Bulgaria. The four university Association members provide over 80% of the research output of the 52 Bulgarian universities. In the last two national ratings Sofia University ranks first among public universities in all 21 professional fields in which students were trained. It is the only Bulgarian university that is significantly present in the international academic ratings.

In recent years contacts have been extended with the best universities in Asia, particularly in East Asia. Especially fruitful are our relationships with some of the best universities in the Republic of Korea, where we send and receive students and tutors.

A new step in this cooperation was the creation of the first Bulgarian-Korean IT cooperation centre (ITCC) in Europe, approved by the Parliament of the Republic of Korea in 2009. The idea of the centre was to develop products for the introduction of e-governance in Bulgaria, eliminating corruption and establishing a modern management environment in the country, taking advantage of the already accumulated in Korea practice in this respect, which puts the country first in the world. The establishment of the Center in Sofia University speaks clear that the Korean side sees the University a reliable partner with whom to work together on projects that combine high quality research with practical needs. Moreover, the University has established good relationships with the best companies in the sector and thus can provide a critical link with the business. Now, three years after the start of the collaboration, I hope that the project results will confirm its timeliness and support in moving towards the main goal - less bureaucracy, less corruption allegations, more efficient e-government and services for the citizens of Bulgaria and for the faculty, students and administration of the University of Sofia in particular.
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